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Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday March 10th at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield, Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clark, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk) 
CC Mrs. S. Marshall, DC Mr. J. Roberts and 5 Parishioners. Apologies were heard from Ms. H. Rogerson. 
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


These were not accepted as there was a date incorrect. This will be corrected and represented.

3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference as decisions or recommendations are being made.
4.
Matters arising.
4.1 Mr. Schofield welcomed Mr. Julian Longbottom, the Technical Manager from Yorkshire Water.
Mr. Longbottom explained that there was a likelihood of problems during the TdeF weekend. However this was naturally what they are trying to avoid. One of their biggest problems was not knowing the number of people staying on the campsites and therefore the problem of being able to cover their needs. The Water Board had been in touch with Velofest who were organising the site at Kilnsey to ascertain their projected numbers but they hadn’t supplied this. It is thought that there would be 350 tents with approximately 900 people. There would be chemical toilets in their field. Drinking water would have to be supplied by providing bottle water. 
Local farmers who were allowing camping in their fields have no necessity to inform Yorkshire Water of this, so it is difficult to assess.
Velofest as far as the Water Board are concerned have until the end of the month to advise their tent capacity, or otherwise their pressure will be reduced. He felt though due to the number of envisaged campers there would have to be bottled water provided to meet their needs, this they were in a position to provide. Bowsers of water would also be provided for general water supply.
The Chairman informed Mr. Longbottom that it was hoped visitors would leave the area wanting to re-visit the area so it was important they did not leave with bad memories due to there being a lack of water. Mr Longbottom reassured this would not be the case.

A Parishioner suggested he contacted Kent to assess how they resolved this problem when the TdeF went through Kent. The TdeF went through Kent in 2007. The needs and expectations have changed since then but he would contact South West Water.

As the water supply is still in the planning stage and Mr Longbottom said he would return to explain specifics nearer the TdeF.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Longbottom and he left at 8.40pm.

4.2
Low Greenfield: 

a) Copy of correspondence from Julian Smith MP, Robert Goodwill MP and Richard Flinton CEO, NYCC to Mr. G. Beresford, forwarded by Mr. C. Clark. (ref: 8624) – see below.
b) Copy of email from Mr. G. Beresford requesting copies of further correspondence re: Low Greenfield. (ref: 8626) – see below.
c) Copy email from Mr. C. Clark re Low Greenfield road. (ref: 8640) – see below.
d) Advising Mr. C. Clark has taken 30 digital photos of road at Low Greenfield (held on laptop). 
(ref: 8649) – see below.
e) Copy email from Mr. G. Beresford to Mr. Julian Smith MP. (ref: 8652) – see below.
f) Copy email from CC Mrs. S. Marshall to Mr. C. Clark re: Road to Low Greenfield. (ref: 8659)
 – see below.
g) Copy email advising Mr. G. Beresford that Low Greenfield road will be on the March Agenda for BPC. (ref: 8664) – see below.
h) Copy email from Mr. C. Clark re potholes on Low Greenfield road. (ref: 8665) – see below.
i) Letter from Mr. & Mrs. H. Wilkes & with photos & disc of road conditions outside their house at Low Greenfield. (ref: 8671) – see below.
j) Copy of response from CC Mrs S. Marshall. (ref: 8674) – see below.
All these items were grouped together as following an extra Meeting of members of the Council, they had sent a letter to Highways which was read out by Mr Schofield. Clerk to arrange a site meeting with Mr. James Malcolm and/or Mr. Andrew Mellor from Highways along with two Councillors to resolve all areas of conflict as it was considered all that could be done previously had been.
4.3
a) Area 5 – Request for marker posts between Deepdale & Beckermonds with response. (ref: 8646)

b) Response from YDNPA (Mr. D. Butterworth/Mr. A. Hulme re: land adjacent to new water pipe line.   (ref: 8651)  In abeyance.
4.4
a) Request from Jacobs re: landowners around Buckden Bridge. (ref: 8653) – noted.

b) email to Jacobs advising land ownership adjacent to Buckden Bridge. (ref: 8662)-noted.
4.5
a) Copy letter to Highways re: Buckden Bridge, road between Beckermonds and Greenfield and road between Deepdale and Fleet Moss. (ref: 8656) – noted.

b) Area 6 – John Smith re: Buckden Bridge. (ref: 8663) – noted. 
4.6
Salt & sand behind Buck Inn. This is near the bridge behind Buckden House and Parishioners are invited to help themselves to up to two bags each.
5.
Councillors Report.

Mr. Schofield invited CC Mrs. S. Marshall for her report:
Mrs Marshall thanked Mr. Schofield and informed the Meeting that Council Tax sadly would have to rise by 1.9%. Eric Pickles had offered money to Councils but this would have to be found in the future. There would have to be savings of £93 million this year and £53 million next year. So far NY has managed not to cut frontline services but this may happen next year. It was becoming more and more difficult and unrewarding being a Councillor.

Mrs Marshall had been asked to be a member of the Transport Task Group looking at alternative ways of providing transport.
Mrs Marshall was concerned about local occupancy conditions being applied to planning approvals. There are an increasing number of builders who were unable to sell houses with this condition attached. One builder had gone bankrupt believed he would go bankrupt. Applications she felt there should be more flexibility in the criteria. Local Development Plans took a long time to be approved, a few years, so they were unable to respond to any changes in the economic situation of the day.
Mr. Schofield thanked Mrs. Marshall and invite Mr. Roberts for his report:

Mr. Roberts thanked Mr. Schofield and informed the Meeting that the brown bin collection would re-start in the forthcoming week. The Petit Tour which was a local cycle race would be on 1st June. This would be CDC Sportif and would be a legacy, annual event on June 1st.

CDC rates had been frozen for the fourth year and he felt County Hall should start reducing some of their staffing levels to avoid Council Tax increases.
The toilets in the bus station were to be kept open by re-styling them as some parishioners were not happy with the locking style on the door and it made them nervous. This was to be changed and to help off-set the running costs, a kiosk was to be built on the end, the profits from which would do this.

There was a turbine being built at Bradley, there may be a problem as it may be too high but as yet there were no objections.

Amerdale House Hotel which has been closed for seven years is likely to have its change of use back to a private home approved.

There is an application to build a garage in Starbotton but is on land where animals with anthrax were buried.
6.
Finance.

6.1
YDNPA – Notification the fund have approved BPC application for £500 grant. (ref: 8625) – noted.

6.2
Craven CAB – Acknowledgement and thanks for donation. (ref: 8627) – noted.
6.3 HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 8635) – noted. 
6.4 HMRC – PAYE account. (ref: 8645) – noted.
6.5 Copy receipt of rent from land at Cray. (ref: 8660) – noted.
7.
Planning.
7.1
YDNPA – Planning application for ‘listed building consent for retention of flue pipes and other external works’ at West Deepdale, Buckden. (ref: 8637) – noted.
8.          Correspondence received.
8.1 RSN – News Digest 10th Feb. 2014. (ref: 8617) – available.
RSN – News Digest – 17th Feb. 2014. (ref: 8629) – available.
RSN – Seminar. (ref: 8632) – available.
RSN – News Digest – 24th Feb. 2014. (ref: 8642) – available.
RSN – Spotlight on Heart of the Village. (ref: 8650) – available.
RSN – Last chance to book at Seminar. (ref: 8661) – available.
8.2 CDC – TdeF Banner. (ref: 8618) – referred to Meeting on 24th.
Mr. R. Barlow – Bunting. (ref: 8631) - referred to Meeting on 24th.
Mr. J. Roberts – TdeF informal meeting for farmers. (ref: 8633) – available.
CDC – TdeF – tidying up. (ref: 8666) - referred to Meeting on 24th.
CDC On the Route Newsletter. (ref: 8667) – available.
8.3 CDC – Budget 2014/14. (ref: 8619) – available.
8.4 CDC – Parish Clerks’ Forum. (ref: 8620) – available.
8.5 Lawn Tennis. (ref: 8621) – available.
8.6 Nottssport – Multi-use games area. (ref: 8622) – available.
8.7 Towermint – WW1 remembrance Medal for Parish & Town councils. (ref: 8623) – available.
8.8 YLCA – Community Infrastructure Levy. (ref: 8628) – available.
8.9 Charity Commission – Poor Allotments. (ref: 8630) – Clerk asked to request this to be sent to BPC.
8.10 The Flying Scotsman -5th April 2014. (ref: 8634) – available.
8.11 CDC – Reminder to hold Annual Parish Meeting. (ref: 8636) – available.
8.12 Rural Vulnerability Service. (ref: 8639) – available.
8.13 Rural Action. (ref: 8638) – available.
8.14 CDC – Register of Electors. (ref: 8641) – available.
8.15 YLCA – Clerk vacancy. (ref: 8643) – available.
8.16 YLCA – Consultation on the openness of Local Govt. bodies regs. 2014. (ref: 8647) – available.
8.17 CC Mrs. S. Marshall – advising alterations in bus time table. (ref: 8655) – available.
8.18 Yorkshire Water – Yorkshire Festival 2014. (ref: 8657) – available.
8.19 Yorkshire Dales Green Lanes Alliance, newsletter & AGM. (ref: 8658) – available.
8.20 Broxap – Litter & recycling bins. (ref: 8668) – available.
8.21 Eibe – complete inspiration. (ref: 8669) – available.
8.22 NYCC – Craven Area Committee Meeting. (ref: 8670) – available.
8.23 Clerks & Councils Direct – journal. (ref: 8672) – available.
8.24 Hubberholme Sign – Inform post is broken and acknowledgment. (ref: 8673) – available.
8.25 Area 5 - Ms. N. Goodman re: watercourse B6160 Buckden towards Starbotton. (ref: 8675) – Clerk informed the farmer concerned had been informed.
9. Any other business.
9.1 RSN – Rural Opportunities Bulletin. (ref: 8676) – available.
9.2 YDNPA – Trees in Buckden Conservation Area – removal of elder tree in park View Cottage, Buckden. (ref: 8677) – noted.
9.3 CDC – Le Petit Depart Event. (ref: 8678) – noted.
9.4 NYCC – Buckden Bridge, Buckden – dates for closure. (ref: 8679) – noted.
9.5 YLCA – Notification of ‘New Look’ Newsletter. (ref: 8680) – noted.
9.6 RSN – Manifesto & Online survey of the membership. (ref: 8681) – noted.
9.7 Area 5 – Advise re: Hubberholme sign. (ref: 8682, 8686) – Clerk reported costing of this and Council said they would carry out the work themselves.
9.8 Copy letter from CC Mrs. S. Marshall to Mr. H. Wilkes as reply to his dated 2nd March 2014. (ref: 8683) – noted.
9.9 Area 5 – Blocked Gully on B6160 at Buckden. (ref: 8684) – noted.
9.10 Ms. H. Rogerson commenting on Richard Flinton’s letter 1a. (ref: 8685) – noted.
9.11 The Clerk brought to the Councillors attention that the Village Notice Board was coming adrift from the barn wall. A Councillor volunteered to correct this.

As all business was complete, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.30pm.
Page 1 of 4
Page 4 of 4

